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CALLAHAN COUNTY, TEXAS RESPONSE TO SUBMITTED QUESTIONS 
REGARDING REQUESTS FOR QUALIFICATIONS NO. 2020-003 AND 2020-004 

FOR ARCHITECTURAL AND OTHER PROFESSIONAL SERVICES  
 

Three questions were timely submitted via email to the County Judge on December 21, 2020 
regarding the RFQ’s.  The Callahan County Judge submitted written answers to each question on 
December 21, 2020.  A summary of these questions and the County’s responses appear below:  
 

Question 1:  This question related to whether the Callahan County Courthouse and 
Callahan County Annex Building (being public buildings located adjacent to each 
other at West 4th Street, Baird, Callahan County, Texas 79504) would remain as 
separate plats for the work to be conducted at each separate project site.  The 
question related to both RFQ 2020-003 and RFQ 2020-004.  
 
The Callahan County Judge’s answer was as follows: “It is my understanding that 
a survey conducted that separated the plats.  Given the perpetual easement the 
county gave to THC, I do not anticipate the county joining the two plats.”   (“THC” 
means the Texas Historical Commission, an administrative agency of the State of 
Texas.) 
 
Question 2:  This question related to whether the radio dispatch tower/antenna of 
the Callahan County Sheriff’s office was included in the Scope of Work for RFQ 
2020-004.   
 
The Callahan County Judge’s answer was as follows:  “I believe that the 
tower/antenna would be completed engineered and constructed by the radio 
company selected to perform this.  If we need to add a tower pad and/or grounding, 
etc. we could probably do this with a change order.”   
 
Question 3:  This question related to whether the County intends to maintain two 
separate emergency generators for the Callahan County Annex Building and 
Callahan County Courthouse and related to RFQ 2020-004.  
 
The Callahan County Judge’s answer was as follows:  “It is not a part of the scope 
of work for this RFQ.  Right now, please consider one for each facility.”   

 
Copies of these questions may be obtained from the Hon. G. Scott Kniffen, County Judge, Callahan 
County, Texas, Callahan County Courthouse, 100 West 4th Street, Suite 200, Baird, Texas 79504, 
(325) 854-5805.  

 

______________________________ 
G. Scott Kniffen, County Judge 
Callahan County, Texas 
Date:  December 22, 2020 


